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8th June 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

I hope this finds you well.  No doubt you will have heard the news regarding schools reopening on June 29th and I am sure the thought of it will feel daunting, either for you or your child.  

We would very much like to hear your views with regards to the reopening and would therefore be grateful if you could fill in a questionnaire by clicking on the following link: Questionnaire , 

[bookmark: _GoBack]However, before you do this please can you have a look at some of our plans and preparations below.    Currently, all of our plans are based on the guidance we have been given so far in relation to social distancing and other aspects relating to Health & Safety.

Dividing up the school
· The pupils as you know are organised into Houses and this system will help support the reopening.  The reason we decided on Houses rather than Year Groups is that families are together in the same House, which means less disruption for families; your children will all be in school on the same day.  
· We also felt that if we were to go with Year Groups, it may encourage larger groups of pupils to congregate. 
· All work will be carried out in Learning Families (initially the activities will not be age related).
· Each Learning Family will have two teacher tutors (as well as the non-teaching tutors) which will allow us to divide the classes (which are normally no more than 20) into smaller groups of 10 at most.  These numbers will ensure that there is more than enough room to socially distance safely. 
When and for how long
· We have decided to go with half days rather than full days for the following reasons:
· Half days will allow us to see the pupils more than once per week
· Half days will allow pupils to have lunch at home either after school or before going into school.  This reduces any concerns regarding maintaining social distancing at lunch and in the canteen
· We also thought half days would be better because the pupils will not be used to full days at the moment, so will act as a phased return
· Each House will be in twice per week, e.g. Red (AM session) and Blue (PM session)  on a Monday and Wednesday and Green (AM session) and Yellow (PM session) on a Tuesday and Thursday 
· On a Friday - We may run a Year 6 Transition Programme  

Where
· We will work either upstairs in the morning and downstairs in the afternoon or vice versa.  This avoids having to do a quick clean between different groups leaving and arriving during the day. 
· As far as possible we will be using our large open spaces as well as classrooms, to ensure appropriate social distancing is maintained
· Pupils will only be in one learning space during their time in school, rather than switching between classes.

The work pupils will be doing will be very much based on the three areas the Education Minister identified -  “check in, catch up and prepare”:  
· Check in will be based around pastoral work/circle time activities, focussing on pupil experiences, how they feel, making sense of what's been happening, how they feel about coming back, expectations about safety around the school and reasons behind it etc. 
· Catch up will still be very pastoral based with some academic work.  E.g. re-introducing and exploring our Culture for Learning (which includes behaviour expectations), restorative practices and our Approach to Learning (The 4 Rs).  We will also include some literacy and numeracy support.  We will also explore how pupils experiences of learning have been so far online and what support they need going forward.
· Prepare will develop their ability to learn effectively within the new blended learning experiences they are likely to have next year (i.e. a blend of home and school work).   This will reintroduce the concepts around our projects based ways of working and activities and especially include sessions on getting the most from online learning. We will also set some summer tasks, especially for those going into Year 11.
Health & Safety 
· Having reduced numbers in school at any one time this will enable us to ensure social distancing in classes can be maintained. 
· The Council are managing and closely monitoring the Health & Safety procedures to ensure consistency across Cardiff. 
· Pupils and staff will be given wipes to wipe down any device they use. Before and after use.
· The Council will also be purchasing all of the necessary PPE resources and signage on our behalf.   
· At present, it’s not my intention to insist upon pupils wearing masks.  I would prefer this to be voluntary.  However I am prepared to reconsider if this is what the majority of parents want.   If we do make this compulsory, then those who refuse would have to be sent home (I want to avoid this because our priority is to make your child feel welcome back)
· Any break we decide to have during the AM or PM sessions will be staggered to reduce the number being out at the same time. 
· We will develop new guidance related to Health & Safety as part of  our Behaviour/Relationships Policy.  
· We are still awaiting further information with regards to testing or checking temperatures on entry to school.
· On no account should you send your child in to school if they display any symptoms of COVID 19
· Full guidance regarding Health & Safety will be issued before your child returns.
What will happen if I refuse to send my child in?
· The Education Minister was clear in her announcement that parents could make the choice whether to send their child back or not. 
· Although I would like to see as many as possible returning, I think it’s right that you make the choice based on your own personal circumstances.  
· We will continue providing online learning for those who are not attending and continue our pastoral monitoring for those who require it. 
At the moment we are still planning exactly how each day will look.  We are also waiting for some additional guidance.   One of the things we don’t know for certain yet is whether or not the term will go on for an additional week.  Our staff are happy for this to happen (only two teachers had holidays booked at this time) and so if the Government gives this the go ahead the term will go on until  Friday 27th July.
Please fill in the questionnaire using the link at the beginning of this letter, as it will help us with our planning for now and September.   Thank you as always for your patience and understanding, it’s been quite a journey!!  We will be in touch with final detail soon.
Best wishes and take care
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Armando Di-Finizio
Headteacher
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